
   

St. Bede's Catholic College 
Specialist Science and Sports College 
 

T: 0117 377 2200      E: contact@stbcc.org     W: www.stbedescc.org     Tw: STB_Bristol 

Newsletter         Issue 298 15th May 2020 

REFLECTION – 14 May – St Matthias  

This week we celebrate the feast of St Matthias 
Saint Matthias is the disciple who, according to the biblical Acts of the Apostles, 

was chosen to replace Judas Iscariot after Judas betrayed Jesus. 

 

Acts reveals that Matthias accompanied Jesus and the Apostles from the time 

of the Lord’s Baptism to his Ascension and that, when it became time to replace 

Judas, the Apostles cast lots between Matthias and another candidate, 

St. Joseph Barsabbas. Soon after his election, Matthias received the Holy Spirit with the other 

Apostles. He is not mentioned again in the New Testament. 

 

It is generally believed that Matthias ministered in Judaea and then carried out missions to 

foreign places. Greek tradition states that he Christianized Cappadocia, a mountainous district 

now in central Turkey, later journeying to the region about the Caspian Sea, where he 

was martyred by crucifixion and, according to other legends, chopped apart.  

Reflection: “they were capable of becoming apostles on being chosen by Him who foresees 

even ultimate issues. Matthias, accordingly, who was not chosen along with them, on showing 

himself worthy of becoming an apostle, is substituted for Judas.”    

                                       Clement of Alexandria explaining why Matthias was chosen 

Prayer: Prayer for the intercession of St Matthias 

Father, you called Saint Matthias to share in the mission of the apostles. 

By the help of his prayers may we receive with joy the love you share with us 

and be counted among those you have chosen. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 

Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

MESSAGE FROM MR MAHER, PRINCIPAL 
When the Prime Minister announced his road plan for the easing of some restrictions on Sunday, 

he also made reference to the gradual return of pupils to school. In the guidance we received 

on Monday it states 'This will not be a return to full timetables or pupils back in school or college 

full time, rather some support to supplement pupils' remote education'. It also goes on to say 'In 

line with implementing protective measures and reducing contacts, schools and colleges should 

limit the attendance of the year 10 and 12 cohort in the setting at any one time and to keep 

students in small groups’. 

 

I also acknowledge that a number of parents will not wish to send their children into college at 

this time. Whilst we all look forward to welcoming students back as soon as possible, I and all my 

colleagues are looking at what we can provide to supplement the online learning to ensure the 

safety of every member of the community. 

 

I hope that everyone associated with St Bede's will understand the need for caution and support 

what will be proposed in the weeks to come. However, I must emphasise that there is no perfect 

solution to the situation we all find ourselves in at the moment. The Families in Focus Bulletin here 

has some useful information and support for families, parents, careers and young people during 

Coronavirus.  Look after yourselves and those around you. Stay safe! 

With prayers, Mr J.G Maher, Principal 

http://www.stbedescc.org/attachments/download.asp?file=2001&type=pdf
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MESSAGES OF SUPPORT 

 

 

 

 

Year 7  
 

Hi Year 7, 

I was so sad listening to the message from the Government this week which implied we 

won’t get to see each other as a year group again this school year. 

 

I can imagine that this is a challenging thought for many of you and I would like to take this 

opportunity to remind you that there is a lot of support out there for you.  As always, you can 

email me at any time if you need help or support. 

 

On the school website there is a brilliant list of online resources if you are feeling anxious or 

overwhelmed. This has been prepared  by Ms D’Arcy and her team so you know you can 

trust it to be fantastic. 

 

You can find it by going to the St Bede’s Website, then go to “Key Information” then to  

“ Safeguarding”   then all the way down to the bottom to find this in the red: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It would be wonderful if you would all take a look then you know what is out there if at any 

point you start to feel anxious in any way and need support. 

 

I would like to offer you a piece of advice for your home learning too. Your lessons are an 

hour long in school and therefore I think it is important for me to say to you that the 

expectation is that you should spend no more than 1 hour on each lessons work. That will 

mean you have 5 hours of lesson time a day which I hope is relatively easy to manage.  

If you are having any issues with work, do let me or your tutor know as we can find a way to 

support you and make things easier for you. 

 

Finally, although your phones generally drive me bonkers, for the first time ever I would like to 

encourage you to use your phones, talk to people and find something to laugh at on one of 

those ridiculous online things that I’m too old to know about! 

 

With best wishes to you all, 

Mrs Carmichael 
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Descartes 

 
Hello All, 

I hope you and your families are continuing to keep well and stay safe and you managed to 

enjoy some VE weekend celebrations and the sunshine.   

 

We are continuing to make small amounts of progress as we work towards the 'new normal'.  It is 

still a strange time for us all, but continue to remember we are in this together as a community, 

you're not on your own.  I hope some of you managed to celebrate Mass last Wednesday 

organised by Mr Loud. Remember there is no expectation that you complete every piece of 

school work in one day, little and often and balance your time.  This is a great life skill to 

learn.  Continue to message your friends and have your online group chats.  It is important to 

look after each other and be kind.  I hope that some of you have been working on our 

challenge sheet.  I am looking forward to seeing who has achieved the most and handing out 

some prizes. 

 

Can I take this opportunity to say a massive thank you to the current House Captains Leila 

Karrass and Jacob Knight.  They have done a fantastic job and have helped me 

tremendously.   We will thank them properly when we are able to as a house.  This means that 

Emily Ridewood and Len Noel will step up to House Captains.  Therefore, Year 9 if you are 

interested, the Assistant House Captain roles are available.  The job description and guidelines of 

how to apply are on SMHW.  Please take the time to consider this and apply.  You are a great 

year group and many of you would be awesome.  I look forward to receiving your applications. 

 

For now, keep smiling, we will get through this!  I am thinking of you all and your families and am 

at the end of an email should you need anything. Take care, look after each other and stay 

safe! 

 

Ms Johnston 

Year 11 
I have been thinking of you a lot, especially in this week that would have held the first of your GCSE 

exams. I am sorry that your prom has had to be postponed and that we will not be able to all get 

together in the near future. I hope you are remaining positive and taking this extra time to do 

something productive. I know some of you have been practising cooking, learning a new 

language or reading more about your sixth form or college courses. Keep these things up, but also 

try to keep in contact with your friends and family and reach out to those that might need your 

help. We look forward to celebrating your exam results in some way in August and hope to see 

many of you return to Areté in September.  

 

Best wishes, Mr King. 

Sixth Form  

We are all missing you.  Areté is exceptionally quiet without you and not its usual lively place to 

be.  As I write this, I am sitting in a remarkably tidy common room.  The tidiness is the only 

positive!  I’m looking forward to the day where I have to utter those words ‘put your rubbish in the 

bin’ as it will mean a sense of normality has resumed. 

  

I hope you are all managing to settle into a routine and coping with independent 

working.  Remember that your teachers are simply at the end of an email and are here to support 

you with your work.  Stay safe and I look forward to seeing you as soon as is possible. 

 

Best wishes, Miss Kirkbright 
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Bell Burnell 
 

A warm hello to all of the Bell Burnell pupils and families. As we continue with the 

lock down it is really important that we all look after our mental health. Pupils in 

Bell Burnell know I regularly promote positive ‘wellness’ and I hope that you are 

using the strategies that we have discussed over the last few years? It is Mental 

Health Awareness Week between 18-24th May and this year's focus is on “Shine 

a light on kindness.” I would like to invite you to share acts of kindness you have 

received, given, or possibly pledge to give during this week or beyond. I will 

open up another folder in the Bell Burnell Google drive for you to post these.  

 

As discussed in my last message we had an incredible 

bake off and the winners were: Izzie Richardson, Isabelle 

Green and Ben Marples – congratulations to you all.  

 

Just a reminder for Year 9 pupils; I am now receiving 

applications for the Assistant House Captain role. Please 

see your SMHW for further information. Hope that you are 

keeping in touch with each other. Stay safe and keep 

smiling! Mr Johnson 

 

Year 11 

 
Dear Year 11 students, 

Those of you have applied to study A Levels in Areté will shortly receive a letter outlining some tasks 

that will help you prepare for your studies.  We are unsure at the moment if we will be able to run our 

usual Sixth Form Taster Day.  As soon as we know more, we will be in touch about this and how the 

enrolment process will work this year.  Rest-assured that we will be able to support you in making your 

A Level choices, either in person or virtually.  I look forward to welcoming you to Areté as soon as 

possible.  

  

Stay safe.  Miss Kirkbright 

Food 

 
I have really enjoyed all the emails of the photos and descriptions of Foods that you have been 

cooking with your families. It’s great to see so many cooking skills and practical work being put to 

good use to help feed your loved ones.  

 

Please keep in touch - don’t forget to email me any questions you have regarding recipes, 

improvements or if things have gone wrong and I can try to help you work out why. There were some 

really impressive bakes in the Bell Burnell bake off competition run by Mr Johnson.  

Please keep up the good work and get creative in the kitchen.  Mrs Walker 

Seacole 

 
Once again I'm writing this sat in my kitchen, too close to the biscuit tin but great for regular tea 

breaks. I hope you and your families are well and enjoying the time together. My virtual runs are 

going well and my first 'race' is on Saturday supporting the charities for those who lost their lives in the 

1996 football stadium tragedy. It's one of the few occasions that Everton and Liverpool fans get 

together. Please make sure you keep in touch, check your school email and Show My Homework for 

messages and keep up to date with the school website and newsletter.  

Sending you my best wishes, Mrs Turri.  
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Matters of the Mind 

Pasteur 

 
Hello to the lovely pupils and their families in Pasteur House. 

Thank you once again for all your super messages and emails; it’s always good to hear what 

you’ve been up to and that you are trying to keep proactive, and are looking after your mental 

and physical health. I am loving your photos of your pets (can you recognise a few in this 

newsletter?)  Some of you have already started to send in photos and details of your ‘acts of 

kindness’ for Mental Health Awareness Week which is brilliant as we are hoping to celebrate your 

kindness by producing a collage of all that you do – try to think outside of the box and let’s see 

what you can come up with! Look below in the Matters of the Mind section for some ideas I have 

put together. 

I am delighted to see that applications are already coming in for Vice- House Captain –such an 

important role (details are on SMHW and in the newsletter). Stay safe and keep in touch!  

Ms Sharp (and Norman) 

Mental Health  

Awareness Week: 

 

Shine a Light  

on Kindness 

 

18th—24th May 2020 

Random Acts of Kindness! 

 Bake cakes or treats and leave outside your neighbour’s door 

 Get up early and make a cup of tea for your family 

 Facetime your grandparents and tell them you love them 

 Say ‘Thank you’ or ‘I love you’ to your parents and/or siblings-its hard for them too! 

 Don’t buy a gift—make one; paint, draw, write a letter—it means a lot 

 Give someone in your house a hug 

 Smile at someone—in the house or when you’re on your walk...just because! 

 Be kind to yourself—I’m getting pieces of work at 3.00am… stop it! 
 You need your sleep!! 

 Take photos and let Ms Sharp know what you’re up to—it makes my day and I miss 

you! 
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EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

 

The role of Eucharistic Minister is an important one at St Bede’s, 

serving at the Masses that we hold throughout the year. 

 

Ordinarily, we would commission the new Ministers at the Mass for 

the Feast of St Bede, but this year that won’t be possible, however 

we are still inviting applications from Year 10 Students to fulfil this important ministry when 

we return to College.  The only requirements are that you are a confirmed Catholic who 

is committed to helping. All training will be given. 

 

The Year 10 students have already received an application form via email, which they 

are asked to return to Mr Loud, the Lay Chaplain, if they are interested. The form does 

ask for a priest reference, which may be difficult to obtain at this time, please do not let 

that stop you from applying, we can sort that out at a later date.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Mr Loud. 

FEAST OF ST BEDE MASS 
                                                       

As you may be aware, we celebrate the Feast of St Bede at the 

end of this term, with a Mass of celebration, during which we 

usually commission the new Student Eucharistic Ministers for the 

coming year.  

 

Obviously we are currently unable to celebrate Mass together 

which is very sad, but necessary at this time. 

 

In order to celebrate this important feast day for our College 

community, we are planning a virtual Mass which we hope we will 

all be able to join on Friday 22nd May at 10.00am. 

 

Fr Eugene Campbell will celebrate the Mass for us, from Holy Family Church in Patchway 

and as with our previous virtual Mass,  we hope to have music from our College 

musicians and also readings from our students. 

 

In order to access the website to find the Mass, follow the link: 

https://www.pscp.tv/holyfamilybs345    

 

(Can we suggest you ‘set up’ in plenty of time in order to ensure you can tune in!) 

 

We hope that you will all be able to join us on 22nd  May at 10.00am to celebrate the 

Feast of St Bede. 

https://www.pscp.tv/holyfamilybs345
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FREE SCHOOL MEALS  

FSM vouchers for the period 20th April to 10th May have been issued.  Please check 

your email and junk folder if you are unable to find it.  The vouchers for this week and 

next week will be issued next week. If you have any queries please do contact the 

college on 0117 3772200 or contact@stbcc.org 
 

 

 

ART COMPETITION 

Last week the Duchess of Cambridge launched a project called - Hold Still, a portrait of 

our nation in 2020. It is an ambitious community project to create a unique 

photographic portrait which captures the spirit, mood, hopes, fears and feelings of the 

nation as we continue to deal with the Coronavirus outbreak. 

 

If you are interested in Photography this would be a wonderful opportunity to showcase 

your work and become part of History.  

 

Please check out the following link for further information: 

https://www.npg.org.uk/ 

YEAR 12 UNIVERSITY AND UCAS UPDATE 

 
Despite the current challenging situation, we will soon be approaching the time of year 

when UCAS applications open. Usually, universities would be offering open days in order 

for each student to research institutions and courses available to them. These open 

days understandably, will not be going ahead this year. Universities are however, 

offering virtual tours. One of our year 12 students, Isabel Romero, has kindly organised a 

Google classroom, where links to virtual tours and discussions around university options 

can take place. I highly recommend to all year 12 students that they have a look 

through and contribute to the page, particularly if you have questions that you would 

like to ask others. All students were emailed a link to the classroom via their college 

email addresses. 

 

The UCAS application process requires a personal statement, tailored to a specific 

course. It is therefore very important to research courses on offer carefully. Once back 

in college, our sixth form team will support all students with writing personal 

statements.    

 

We appreciate that this may be a worrying and confusing time for many students, so 

please be assured that staff are on hand to help and offer support if you feel 

overwhelmed.   

YEAR 7 PROGRESS REPORTS 
 

Year 7 reports were recently uploaded to SIMS Parent.  Please ensure you log into the 

SIMS Parent App on your mobile device or through the desktop site https://www.sims-

parent.co.uk to check your child's progress. 

https://www.npg.org.uk/
https://www.sims-parent.co.uk
https://www.sims-parent.co.uk
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POETRY 

We are delighted to share with you a poem written by year 9 pupil Jenny.  The poetry 

has been written to commemorate the 75th Anniversary of V E Day whilst in Lockdown. 
A brief period of rejoicing 

 

2020, 

The year of new beginnings. 

2020, 

The year of the outbreak. 

2020, 

The year of the virus. 

2020,  

The year that was ruined.  

2020, 

The year we celebrate. 

2020, 

The year we rejoice. 

2020,  

The year we shall not forget.  

2020,  

The 75th time we remind ourselves  

that they won.  

 

1945, 

The year we were freed. 

1945, 

The year we were safe again. 

1945, 

The year we were happy. 

1945, 

The year they saved us. 

1945, 

The year we thought wouldn't come. 

1945, 

The year we had lost hope. 

1945, 

The year we were victorious. 

1945, 

The year we celebrated. 

1945, 

A year we will always remember.  

 

Although we are stuck,  

Trapped. 

Isolated. 

We will remember, we will celebrate, 

We will raise glasses to the dead and say, 

‘Thank you we live in peace today’ 

 

Jenny Ngugi, Year 9 
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INFORMATION FROM FR AUGUSTO 

We were honoured in February to welcome to St. Bede’s Fr 

Augusto Zampini Davies. 

Father Augusto is an Argentine priest from the Diocese of San Isidro, 

Buenos Aires and is currently working as Director of Development 

and Faith at the Dicastery for Integral Human Development of the 

Vatican.  

Please find below two links which have been forwarded to us to 

share with our community.  

 

 Fr Augusto's role, from a Jesuit magazine: "Pope Francis taps 

Argentinian priest to help lead Vatican response to 

coronavirus crisis / ... On April 7, Pope Francis phoned him and said he wanted him 

in the steering committee of the task force, headed by Cardinal Turkson. The 

committee responds directly to Pope Francis. Father Zampini described the pope 

as “a man on a mission at this moment in history.”.....":  https://

www.americamagazine.org/faith/2020/04/15/pope-francis-taps-argentinian-priest-

lead-vatican-response-coronavirus-crisis-zampini  

 

 

The DPIHD's own posting about the Vatican's COVID-19 Commission:   

http://www.humandevelopment.va/en/vatican-covid-19.html  

YEAR 9 BRONZE DOFE UPDATE  

As many of you are beginning to discover, it is becoming increasingly difficult to 

complete all of the initial proposed ideas for the physical, skill and volunteering sections.  

I would therefore advise all of you to be as creative as possible in finding new, home-

based activities that fulfil the requirements. As volunteering is looking the most 

challenging to complete, I would suggest that this be adapted also. Some ideas for 

these sections may include: 
Volunteering:  

- Paining around the house 

- House work 

- Caring for siblings 

- Support for siblings or younger relatives with school work (Could be completed via 

video)  
Physical: 

- Family cycle, run or walk  

- Morning exercises  

- Any sport accessible from home  
Skill: 

- Music (self taught or tuition) 

- Cooking  

- Art  

Languages 

Please update the sections on your eDofE account if you change the activity. If it needs 

to be reverted back to draft form, please contact Mr Sutton via email. Plans are still 

being drawn up for expeditions and advice on these will be issued once more 

information is available.  For now, keep motivation high and complete your online 

sections! r Sutton 

https://www.americamagazine.org/faith/2020/04/15/pope-francis-taps-argentinian-priest-lead-vatican-response-coronavirus-crisis-zampini
https://www.americamagazine.org/faith/2020/04/15/pope-francis-taps-argentinian-priest-lead-vatican-response-coronavirus-crisis-zampini
https://www.americamagazine.org/faith/2020/04/15/pope-francis-taps-argentinian-priest-lead-vatican-response-coronavirus-crisis-zampini
http://www.humandevelopment.va/en/vatican-covid-19.html
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LOCKDOWN DOESN’T STOP US COMMUNICATING WITH OUR LINKS  

ON THE OTHER SIDE OF THE WORLD 

 
Marist Mercy Care, Place of Mercy and Hope, Addo, 

South Africa is one of our College Charities this year; not 

least because Sister Martha is a friend and ex-colleague 

of St Bede’s.  

 

Thursday evening of this week saw members of St 

Joseph’s Nailsea and St Francis, Nailsea Parish, including 

Father Tom Dubois, Ms Sharp and pupils from St Bede’s, 

interview Sister Martha and Sister Breda about the 

wonderful work that they are dedicated to in South 

Africa. The live stream was watched by many people 

across the world.  

 

If you would like to find out more about their amazing work, visit their website:  

www.placeofmercyandhope.com We are hoping to continue our fundraising when we 

return to college fulltime. 

ARTIST DOCUMENTING COVID-19 THROUGH LETTER WRITING 

The Website is now live! 

Well done to all the pupils, and staff, of St Bede’s who have been writing amazing letters 

and poetry as part of ex-pupil (and now student at Brighton University), Alice Gompel’s 

COVID-19 project.  

 

Alice’s aim was “to capture individuality in this project and to explore letter-writing as a form 

of documentary, trying to get a diverse, representative account of what life is like in at this 

time.” The contributions by our pupils and people of all ages, background and cultures from 

all over the world are moving and thought-provoking. Well done Alice! 

 

If you would like to visit the website: https://lettersfromcovid.com 

CELEBRATE MASS WITH US 

Last Wednesday, the College community came together as ‘one body’ to celebrate Mass 

even though we are separated by the requirement for social distancing. The readings and 

music were excellent as always and I hope you were able to participate. It is an important 

reminder that we are all one family here at St Bede’s and never more so than when we 

come together in the Eucharist.   Thank you to Fr Eugene Campbell for celebrating the Mass 

for us and to Mr McCarthy, Mr Lewis, Mr Loud and Seamus, Limonie, Patrick 

and Amy who read so beautifully. 
 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Don’t forget to access our Virtual Library for a huge range of reading resources. Please 

click here for the latest Library newsletter which has some wonderful recommendations, 

hints and tips. 

http://www.placeofmercyandhope.com
https://lettersfromcovid.com
https://sites.google.com/stbcc.org/virtual-library/
http://www.stbedescc.org/attachments/download.asp?file=2000&type=pdf
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SAFEGUARDING SPOTLIGHT 

 
Advice for Parents and Carers 

 

Whether you're working from home with children for the first time or 

supporting children with anxiety due to coronavirus, there are some top tips 

and advice here ; NSPCC Top Tips:  NSPCC Top Tips  

 

 
Support for Children, Young People and Families in Bristol 

 
Something on your mind? 

 

Call the School Health Nursing Team and have a confidential chat on:  

0300 124 5816 

 

These phone lines will run until further notice, and will be staffed from 9am to 4pm, 

Monday to Friday. For health information and advice about coronavirus, please go to 

the NHS 111 website in the first instance. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

        

Further Support: 

https://cchp.nhs.uk/cchp/explore-cchp/school-health-nursing/bristol-south-

gloucestershire 

 

https://www.otrbristol.org.uk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emotional Health Anxiety, Low 

Mood, Friendships, Bullying 

 

 

 

 

Healthy Eating, Lifestyle 

 

 

 

 

Anger, Family Concerns, 

Domestic Abuse 

 

 

 

 

Dental Health 

 

 

 

 

Physical Health 

 

 

 

 

Sleep 

 

 

 

 

Continence 

  

 

 

 

Drugs, Alcohol and Smoking 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/coronavirus-advice-suppport-children-families-parents/
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19
https://cchp.nhs.uk/cchp/explore-cchp/school-health-nursing/bristol-south-gloucestershire
https://cchp.nhs.uk/cchp/explore-cchp/school-health-nursing/bristol-south-gloucestershire
https://www.otrbristol.org.uk
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#anythingispossible 

 If you would like to be 

considered for this very 

valued role, please send an 

email/letter to Ms Sharp 

b.sharp@stbcc.org by 22nd 

May 

What the Role of Pasteur Vice-House involves: 

 Being a role-model for Pasteur House/

College  

 Supporting/liaising with House Captains 

 Supporting/liaising with Ms Sharp 

 (Assisting with) organising charity/sporting 

events 

 (Assisting with) organising assemblies 

(including reading at short notice) 

 Motivating pupils (and staff) 

 Leading House Council Meetings 

 (Assisting with) organising House Mass 

 Being motivated! 

Please include: 

 Why you would like the role 

 Why you think you would be suitable 

for the role and what you could 

bring to it 

 Any previous participation/

contributions you may have made 

to the House or College 

 Anything that you would like o 

share! (See  - What the role involves) 

Being able to be Vice-Captain of Pasteur House (the 

best house) is a very special and important role.  It 

builds skills (as it has done for me) like working as a 

team with the wonderful Pasteur team, speaking in 

front of crowds and working on fun and challenging 

events! 

You also get to take part in things that you may not 

necessarily be able to do if you weren't part of the 

team.   

The role has built skills for me and has given me 

many opportunities to do things I never thought I 

would do and this will be the same for you,  It is such 

fun and a huge privilege.  So don’t hesitate to 

apply!  

Louis De Pedro, House Captain 2020-2021 

It has encouraged me to develop 

leadership skills and confidence which has 

helped me as head girl. It has been fun to 

work as part of the house council to try and 

make positive changes and being house 

captain has been a really important part of 

my school experience.  

Amy Koikkara, House Captain 2019-2020 
‘It pushes the boundaries of your comfort zone, but 

only so much that you learn and develop as a 

person. 

Isobel Patel, House Captain 2020-2021  #anythingispossible 
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NATIONAL THANK A TEACHER DAY 

 

Wednesday 20th May is National Thank A Teacher Day. It will mark a 

moment when we, as a nation, can come together to say thank you to 

teachers across the country who are making a difference not only now 

during these unprecedented times, but every day of the year.  

 

The Teaching Awards Trust are asking as many people as possible to share 

their message of thanks, ideally in a video clip leading up to the day. This 

will be in an expression of their choosing - singing a song/miming to a song 

of thanks to their teacher, writing and/or reciting a poem, or sharing a 

picture of a drawing.  

 

For more information visit https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher-

day/  

 

https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher-day/
https://thankateacher.co.uk/thank-a-teacher-day/
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QUIZ INFORMATION 
We are delighted to present to you Round 3 of our Curriculum Quiz for individuals or family 

groups to complete. Congratulations to our two in a row winners - The Sanders Family - with a 

high score of 21.  Please submit your ‘honest’ scores for this round using the link at the end of the 

quiz by 25th May 2020.  The winning team will be notified in the next newsletter. Good luck!  

 

 

Category:  ART  

Easy What nationality was Picasso? 

Medium Graffiti comes from the Italian word graffiato, meaning what?  

Challenging Who created the work of art known as Campbell's Soup Cans? 

Category:  DRAMA 

Easy Which 1983 play by Willy Russell tells the story of twins separated at birth?  

Medium Which novel by Mark Haddon about a boy with asperger’s syndrome was 

adapted into a play by Simon Stephens?  

Challenging Which director has worked for Knee High theatre company, was artistic 

director at The Globe and now runs Bristol based theatre company Wise 

Children?  

Category:  GEOGRAPHY 

Easy In the last 40 years, by how much have animal populations declined  

globally? a)20% b) 40% c) 60% 

Medium How many kms/sq of rainforest was lost in 2018? 

A) 20,000 kms/sq B) 50,000 kms/sq C) 120,000 kms/sq 

Challenging How many nations signed up to the 2015 Paris agreement to reduce cli-

mate emissions? 

A) 80 B) 195 C) 126 

Category:  LAW 

Easy Which judge gave the definition of murder? 

Medium What is the definition of murder? 

Challenging What two partial defences are there under voluntary manslaughter? 

Category:  MATHS 

Easy The sum of three different prime numbers is 40. What is the difference be-

tween the two biggest of these numbers? 

Medium Jake weighs half as much as Joe, and John weighs three times as much as 

Jake. Together, they weigh 720 pounds. How much does each man 

weigh? 

Challenging There is a patch of lily pads on a lake. "Every day, the patch doubles in 

size. If it takes 48 days for the patch to cover the entire lake, how long 

would it take for the patch to cover half of the lake?" 
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 Category:  MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES 

Easy Je commence la nuit, 

Je finis le matin, 

et j’apparais 2 fois dans l’année. 

Qui suis-je ? Who am I? 

Medium Which of these words is the correct one for the Spanish expression mean-

ing to spare no expense? 

A) Tirar la casa por la ventana. 

B) Tirar el dinero por la ventana. 

C) Tirar el banco por la ventana.  

Challenging Who captains Real Madrid AND the Spanish national side? 

(clue: why not “branch” out?) 

Category:  MUSIC 

Easy What is a chord in music? 

Medium Which notes are used to construct a G major chord?  

Challenging Which terms are used to describe a chord built on the first, fourth and fifth 

degrees of a scale?  

Category:  PHYSICAL EDUCATION 

Easy Who became the first man to run a mile in under 4 minutes at Oxford in 

1954? 

Medium As of 2020, who is the only Kenyan to play in the Premier League? 

Challenging How many athletic events form a decathlon? 

Category:  RELIGIOUS FORMATION 

Easy What is the term given to the belief in one-God? 

Medium What is the word given to explain a promise made between God and an 

individual (or people)? 

Challenging Who is the founder of Judaism? 

Category:  TEXTILES 

Easy What is a textile fabric? 

Medium True or False. Non-woven fabrics are strong and stretch easily? 

Challenging How many yarns are needed for weaving? 

Category:  HISTORY 

Easy Which famous explorer sailed to Newfoundland  in the Matthew from  

Bristol?  

Medium Which king of England was on the English throne at the time a famous  

explorer first sailed from Bristol to Newfound?  

Challenging Name the family who established Blaise Castle?  
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CURRICULUM QUIZ  

ROUND 3 

ANSWERS 

 

 

 

ART 1. Spanish  

2. Scratchy 

3. Andy Warhol 

DRAMA  1. Blood Brothers 

2. The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time  

3. Emma Rice 

 

GEOGRAPHY 1. c) 60%  

2. c) 120, 000 kms/sq  (that’s over 2 million football pitches - IN ONE 

YEAR!)  

3. b) 195 

LAW 1. Lord Coke 

2. The unlawful killing of a reasonable creature in being, under the 

King or Queen’s Peace.  

3. Diminished responsibility and loss of control.  

MATHS 1. 24  

2. Jake = 120 pounds 

Joe = 240 pounds 

John = 360 pounds  

3. 47 days  

MFL 1. The letter “n”  

2. A 

3. Sergio Ramos  

MUSIC 1. Two or more notes played together at the same time.  

2. G, B and D  

3. Chord I = Tonic (e.g. CEG) 

Chord IV = Subdominant (e.g. FAC) 

Chord V = Dominant (e.g. GBD)  

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 1. Roger Bannister  

2. Victor Wanyama  

3. 10 

RELIGIOUS FORMATION  1. Monotheism  

2. Covenant  

3. Abraham  

TEXTILES 1. A cloth made from woven or non-woven fibres  

2. False 

3. A warp and weft (2)  

HISTORY 1. John Cabot 

2. Henry VII 

3. Thomas Farr and family (Sugar Merchants and investors in the 

Slave Trade)  

Score 

                   /33 

Please click on the link to submit your ‘honest’ scores: https://forms.gle/fCTf16sjYGTwquBJ8 

https://forms.gle/fCTf16sjYGTwquBJ8

